BEFORE THE WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

Docket No. U-072375
Puget Holdings LLC and Puget Sound Energy, Inc.

Joint Application for an Order Authorizing Proposed Transaction

BENCH REQUEST NO. 021
BENCH REQUEST NO. 021:

Re:  Commitment No. 22
a. How is low income conservation treated in the Company’s conservation programs; 
b. How is the funding of Northwest Energy Efficiency Alliance treated in the Company’s conservation programs.

c. Provide the detail of PSE administrative costs in the Low Income Energy Assistance program.
Response:

a.
The low income weatherization programs of Puget Sound Energy, Inc. (“PSE”) are funded in 2008 as follows:
Electric      
 
$1,348,160

Gas             
 
$   496,000

Shareholder  
$   300,000
Total

 
$2,144,160
The overall conservation program is funded through a tracker or rider on customer charges under Schedule 120.  The total budget for low income weatherization for 2008 is $2,144,160 out of a total estimated conservation budget, not including Demand Response Pilot or Small-Scale Renewables, of $68.3 million.  The total residential conservation budget for 2008 is $33.5 million which includes the low income weatherization amount shown above.  Budgeted amounts for the low income weatherization program are not dependant on other conservation programs being funded by Schedule 120, but rather are dependant on the volume of cost effective low income weatherization opportunities which arise and are eligible within any program year.
b.
PSE pays $2.1 million annually to fund its share of Northwest Energy Efficiency Alliance’s (NEEA) budget.  The $2.1 million is funded by the electric conservation program through a rider on electric customer charges under Schedule 120.  The total estimated budget for PSE's electric conservation programs is $55.6 million.
c.
Attached as Attachment A to Joint Applicants’ Response to Bench Request No. 021, please find a detail of PSE’s administrative costs to run the Low Income Energy Assistance program (“Home Energy Lifeline Program” or “PSE Help”) for the five program years ending September 30, 2007.  The administration of the low-income program is recorded as a direct charge by the individuals working on the program to a balance sheet account, a regulatory asset account 182.30.  This account is cleared by debiting the payable to the low-income assistance program and crediting the regulatory asset account 182.30.  The labor covers costs of tracking and recording the grants on PSE’s customer accounts as well as management and oversight of the overall program and the twelve low income agencies.
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